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NYNEHEAD NEWS 
 
 

 
 
 
NYNEHEAD COURT  
  
There will be a Charity Concert in the gardens of Nynehead Court on Saturday 19th September with the proceeds going 
to support the Church and the Memorial Hall.  The gates will open at 4.30 pm and the concert is scheduled to finish at 
8.30 pm.  Entertainment will be given by Wellington School’s Orchestra, The John Paul Trio of jazz musicians and 
Malcolm the Magician. 
 
Tickets cost £25 in advance and £30 on the gate, to include a picnic hamper of local produce.  There is a special offer for 
residents of Nynehead of two tickets for the price of one. 
 
Tickets are available from the Court - telephone number 01823 662481 or by email – nyneheadcare@aol.com. 
 
 

  
 
 
JUBILEE PLAYING FIELD 
 
Please see the attached questionnaire about the future of the Playing Field.  The Committee would be very grateful if the 
questionnaire could be completed on behalf of each household in Nynehead. 
 
 

 
 
 
FLY TIPPING 
 
Fly tipping around the village was discussed at the Parish Council meeting in August and the following paragraphs from 
Taunton Deane’s website give further details.  
 
You can report cases of fly tipping by calling Customer Services on 01823 356356 or by using the online form on the 
Council’s website - www.tauntondeane.gov.uk/services>services directory>report flytipping. 

 
Fly tipping is a crime. If you witness somebody dumping rubbish: 
 

 Stay safe and never confront the offenders.  

 Take down as much detail as possible - day, date, time and location. 

 Note any vehicle details - make, colour and registration. 

 Record offenders' details - how many, brief description and what they were doing.  
 
All this information can help with a prosecution.  
 
If you discover fly tipped waste after it has been left please follow these procedures: 
 

 Don't touch the waste; it could be dangerous, containing syringes or other hazardous substances.  

 Do visually inspect the waste; the more information we know about the incident, the more it can help.  

 Do take note of its exact location, and whether it is in or near water.  

 Do report it immediately.  

 Don't disturb the site; there may be evidence that could help to identify offenders and lead to their prosecution. 
 

The Council aims to collect all fly tipping on Council land within five days.  
 
 
 
 

mailto:nyneheadcare@aol.com
http://www.tauntondeane.gov.uk/services%3eservices
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NADS 
 
 
The Society’s next production on the 21st and 22nd November will be another instalment of the Medley of Musicals 
featuring songs from popular shows over the last few decades.  
 
Tickets will be available from Hilary and Mervyn Hooper and from E J. Teare in Wellington.   Please look out for further 
publicity. 
 
 

 
 
 
GARDEN CLUB 
 
The Garden Club would like to say a big thank you to all who exhibited and those who came to support our Flower Show 
in August.  For those a little unsure of what and how to grow your produce for a show, our meeting on the 14th 
September could be a great help as Cris and Judy Yates will be talking on ‘Growing and Showing’.  New members and 
visitors will be most welcome. 
 
Our October meeting has the highly respected garden designer, Sally Leaney, giving advice and tips on garden design 
and the November meeting will bring a bit more science to the garden with Stuart Threaves from Growth Technology in 
Taunton. 
 
The Club’s AGM will be on the 14th December to be followed by a Christmas party. 
 
 

 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL 
 
The agenda for each Parish Council meeting will be published on the Nynehead website [Nynehead.org] four days before 
the meeting.  The minutes will also be placed on the website once they have been agreed as a true representation of that 
meeting. 
 
 

 
 
 
GRAND WESTERN CANAL 
 
The Friends of the Canal would like to hear from residents of Somerset, especially in the Nynehead area, so that their 
views on the future of this section of the Canal can be heard.  
 
If you are interested in volunteering with the Friends they meet every six weeks or so for a couple of hours to monitor 
developments and plan activities. Much of the action tends to happen on the watered section – how about some ideas for 
this area? 
  
Please contact Hugh Dalzell who is Secretary of the Friends of the Grand Western Canal – telephone number 01884 
849255. 
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SOMERSET CHOICES 
 
Somerset Choices is a new website that aims to help people help themselves to stay independent, healthy and well. It will 
put people in control of their care and wellbeing and give them more choice when it comes to who provides their care and 
support.  The website is www.somersetchoices.org.uk. 
 
The new website guides people through self-help forms, provides easy access to information and a directory of local 
services, products, groups and events in their local area, such as care homes, help at home, mobility equipment, 
personal assistants, lunch clubs, exercise groups and breaks for carers.  
 
The site is now live in a test version – which means people can access the site but lots of work is still going on behind the 
scenes to improve the content and respond to feedback. More local care and support providers are also being 
encouraged to upload their details so that the site contains a really comprehensive directory of local services. If you have 
any initial feedback on the website please email help@somersetchoices.org.uk. 
 
 

 
 
 
MINDLINE 
 
Mindline Somerset is a confidential listening service providing a safe place to talk if you, or someone you know, is in 
distress.  We can also give basic information about mental health and local services.  Mindline Somerset volunteers are 
just everyday people like you who decide they can offer their time and support to listen to others.  Some may have a 
particular interest in mental health, while others may be survivors or have looked after someone close to them who has 
experienced distress.  The volunteers are fully trained and receive ongoing training and support.  All have an 
understanding of what mental distress means for others.  
 
For more information on Mindline Somerset our website is www.mindline.org. 
 
The confidential helpline telephone number is 01823 276892 and is open from 8.00 pm to 11.00 pm on Tuesdays, 
Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays. 
 
 

 
 
 
NEWSLETTER 
 
If you would like to receive the newsletter electronically please send me your email address and include your postal 
address so that we can make sure that you don’t get a paper copy as well! 
 
Rosemary Lea  
 
 
  

http://www.somersetchoices.org.uk/
javascript:handleMailto('mailto:help@somersetchoices.org.uk');return%20false;
http://www.mindline.org/
mailto:rosemarylea912@btinternet.com
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DIARY 

 

Event Date Venue Time 

    

Parish Council meeting Monday 7th September Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

History Society – visit to Culm Davy Church Friday 11th September Culm Davy 7.00 pm 

Garden Club – ‘Growing and Showing’ Monday 14th September Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Charity Concert Saturday 19th September Nynehead Court 4.30 pm 

Police Beat Surgery Wednesday 23rd September  Memorial Hall 7.00/8.00 pm 

Mobile Library Thursday 24th September Outside old school 10.30 am 

Nynehead Club AGM Thursday 24th September Nynehead Club 7.30 pm 

Harvest Festival service Sunday 27th September All Saints Church 10.45 am 
Parish Council meeting Monday 5th October Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Big Harvest Breakfast for All Saints Church Saturday 10th October Nynehead Court To be confirmed 

Nynehead Club Bingo Saturday 10th October Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Garden Club – ‘Garden Design’ Monday 12th October Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Mobile Library Thursday 22nd October Outside old school 10.30 am 

Police Beat Surgery Thursday 22nd October Memorial Hall 7.00/8.00 pm 

All Saints Day Patronal Service Sunday 1st November All Saints Church 10.45 am 

Parish Council meeting Monday 2nd November Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Garden Club - Science in the Garden Monday 9th November Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Police Beat Surgery Thursday 12th November Memorial Hall 7.00/8.00 pm 

Mobile Library Thursday 19th November Outside old school 10.30 am 
Medley of Musicals Friday 21st November Memorial Hall 7.30 pm 

Medley of Musicals Saturday 22nd November Memorial Hall 
2.30 pm 

7.30 pm 

 
 

All Saints Church    

Morning worship First Sunday each month Nynehead Court 10.30 am 

Holy Communion Second Sunday each month All Saints Church 10.45 am 

Holy Communion Fourth Sunday each month All Saints Church 10.45 am 

    
There is no service in Nynehead on the third Sunday each month and parishioners are encouraged to join the Family 
Service at Langford Budville at 10.00 am or Holy Communion at Bradford-on-Tone at 10.30 am. 
 
If there is a fifth Sunday in the month please contact the Churchwardens for details of services elsewhere in the Group. 

 
 

Nynehead Club is open on Thursday, Friday and Saturday each week from 8.30 pm. 
 
For membership details please call at the Club during opening hours. 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

 
 

 Telephone No.  Telephone No. 

NHS – Non urgent 111 Police – Non urgent 101 

    

 

 Contact Telephone No. Email Address 

    
Parish Council    

  Chairman Mervyn Hooper 461518 mervyn.hooper@yahoo.co.uk 

  Vice Chairman Gary Sparks 663745 gm.sparks@talktalk.net 

  Members Frank Meadows 663075 frank_alison_meadows@btinternet.com 

 Jan Butterley 461349 jan@nyneheadfruit.co.uk 

 Amanda Harcombe 668653 amandaharcombe@talktalk.net 

  Clerk to the Council Ros Shepherd 660940 nyneheadclerk@gmail.com 

Parish Path Liaison Officer Joe Frost 663909 sanJo7@talktalk.net 

District Councillor Roger Habgood 07825 904270 cllr.r.habgood@tauntondeane.gov.uk 

County Councillor James Hunt 664400 jahunt@somerset.gov.uk 

Police PC Joanne Jeffery 07889 657943  

 PCSO Sharon Cridland 07889 655302   

All Saints Church    

  Churchwardens 
Tim Jones 663362  

Rachel Saunders-Vest 461758  

  Bell ringers Ros Shepherd 660940 rosshepherd@hotmail.co.uk 

Amateur Dramatic Society Rosemary Lea 666166 rosemarylea912@btinternet.com 

Cricket Club Rivers Barry 666845 rsba@live.co.uk 

Friends of Nynehead Court Janet Watson 662740  

Garden Club Keith and Louise Haslam 461667  

Nynehead & District Local  
History Society 

Sheila Rabson 666609 rabsons@btinternet.com 

Jubilee Playing Field Gary Sparks 663745  

Memorial Hall  
  Bookings John Sparks 662107 

 

Nynehead Club Mervyn Hooper 461518 mervyn.hooper@yahoo.co.uk 

Pre-School and Toddlers  07947 663108  

 

Nynehead News Rosemary Lea 666166 rosemarylea912@btinternet.com 

 
 
The proposed dates for the newsletter for the next year are as follows: 
 

Deadline for copy  Publication date 
   
Saturday 21st November 2015  Tuesday 1st December 2015 

Sunday 21st February 2016  Tuesday 1st March 2016 

Saturday 21st May 2016  Wednesday 1st June 2016 

Sunday 21st August 2016  Thursday 1st September 2016 

 


